
Londonderry Recreation Commission 
DRAFT MEETING MINUTES  

Monday June 13, 2016   
  

OPEN – 7:30 PM  

Position Name Present Absent 

Director Art Psaledas X  

Member Bill Manning  X 

Member Kevin Foley X  

Member Ron Campo X  

Member John Rolfe  X 

Member Glenn Douglas X  

Alternate Chantal Schreiner X  

Alternate Todd Ellis X  

Town Concil Rep.  Joe Greene  X 

 

MINUTES  April minutes approved as ammended 

  

OLD BUSINESS   

 

1. Facilities Update: Tennis Court complaint. Resident reported that some grounding rods were sticking out 

of the ground 3-4”. Rods have been driven to ground level. Trash around courts has been picked up. 

2. Equipment update: Is good, no problems. Sid is very good about maintenenace, equipment last a long 

time.  

3. Budget: There is enough money in fund to purchas new lights ($3-4,000)at Nelson Road. New light are 

more energy efficient than the existing 40 year old lights. Will not exceed this years budget. Town 

Finaince Director would like to adjust budget line items to align with actual expenditures. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

1. Citizen request for parking signs at Nelson for playground. Citizen request for parking signs at the 

Nelson Road playground. Consensus was to post 6 parking spaces with signage stating No Student 

Parking During School Hours” 

2. AEDs at Nelson and West Road. Email from Steve Cotton a Town Councilor has request AED be 

installed at West and Nelson Road. The AED’s will be installed by the town and be maintained by the 

Fire Department. 

3. Summer Playground Program. Program begins July 5th at South School for 5.5 weeks. 

4. Summer Sports Camps. Basketball, Baseball, Football, Golf, Field Hockey, Soccer. Tennis program has 

been discontinued. 

5. Accident at Nelson Playground. Girl fell off monkey bars and broke her arm. Parent called just to inform 

commission 

 

OTHER BUSINESS 

1. Skate Park Project. The student running the project did not do any work. The school was contacted to 

inform them nothing was done. It’s unlear what the status is of the monies that were raised for the 

project. It was suggested that moneies in budget could be used to do cleanup around the park.  

2. Marty Srugis’s LAFA position was not filled. The position was advertised, but no one stepped forward. 

Should we consider changing the position to a summer helper that could assist Sid? Consensus was to 

look at next years budget to add position. 

 

3. Meeting Adjourned at 8:00  


